THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY AUGUST 1, 2011 AT 6:00 P.M.

The meeting of the New Albany City Council was called to order by President Jeff Gahan at 6:10 p.m.  

Present: Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede and President Jeff Gahan. 
Also Present: Kay Garry, Controller; Shane Gibson, City Attorney and City Clerk Marcey Wisman
Mr. Gibson stated that he and Mrs. Garry requested this meeting so that they can discuss the advertised budget. He stated that they advertised high but that does not mean they have to approve high. He explained that this budget was based on 90% of the assessed value of last year’s budget. He reviewed his handouts in detail. Said handouts are on file with the City Clerk’s office.

Mr. Coffey stated that he read that the County was looking to sell part of Community Park and he asked how they can sell that and the City not receive any of the money.
Mr. Gibson explained that the deed for the majority of the property is in the name of the Floyd County Commissioners.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the recorded owner of the parks property.

Mr. Gibson summarized the 2012 budget by saying that the estimated total does not meet the requested amount, but it is not as bad as it has been in the past. Also, the insurance rate could possibly increase to the amount of $18.22M, but they will not know for sure until next week.

Mrs. Garry informed the council that they have put this out to bid from other companies than just Humana.

Mr. Gibson stated that once they receive a firm number from the DLGF they can then look at the other funds to see where other departments can be funded so they will have more information for them after their meeting with DLGF on August 10.
Mrs. Garry stated that the advertisement dates will be in September and then they can have their public hearing on October 3 and then the final reading would be on October 20, but if they need extra time they still have another week to call a meeting before the November 1 deadline.

Mr. Gahan set a budget hearing on August 18th at 6:00 p.m. and on that date the rest of the meetings will be set.
ADJORN: 

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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